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Dear Friends,

In 1995 – a time when many religious orders were closing their schools – the Dominican Sisters of 
Mission San Jose decided to bolster eight of their most economically challenged elementary schools 
through dedicated support in fundraising and development. This is the “creation story” of Vision of 
Hope – born out of a dream that the Dominican Sisters of Mission San Jose set forth – and continues 
to unfold today. Where this dream takes us, we do not know, but we know if it’s God’s vision, it will 
not disappoint.

The 2021-2022 year moved us another step forward toward that vision. Much of our year was 
focused on the successful completion of our Delivering on a Dream campaign in memory of Sister 
John Martin Fixa, who, along with our Dominican Sisters, continues to light the way.

In addition, our schools returned to in-person instruction and began the challenging task of 
recovering and rebuilding following the peak of the pandemic. As we end our fiscal year, we are 
proud to share that our principals and teachers led with grace, courage, and generosity, and in 
doing so, 1,430 students completed their school year and 167 eighth graders graduated from a 
Vision of Hope school. In addition, through our new parent engagement program, we are now 
building relationships with over 500 parents across our five Los Angeles schools, and will expand 
this work to our Bay Area schools this year. 

This year’s report highlights the ways Vision of Hope and our eight schools are Delivering on 
a Dream, and reminds us that this dream is part of God’s vision and world, which “does not 
disappoint.”  The vision still has its time and presses us so that all are welcome at our schools, and 
no one is turned away. 

Thank you for being with us during this extraordinary time and for deepening your commitment 
to Catholic education and our Vision of Hope schools. Thank you for your friendship, your 
prayers, and your continuing financial support as we continue Delivering on a Dream.   

Gratefully,

                  
		   	 Edward Corey					    Ann Magovern
			   Board President			           	 Executive Director

“The vision still has its time, presses on to 
fulfillment and it will not disappoint and if 
it delays, wait for it.”   (Book of Habakkuk 2:3)



In January 2020, Vision 
of Hope launched the 
Delivering on a Dream 
Campaign, in memory 
of our dear friend Sister 
John Martin Fixa, O.P.  

Our goal was to raise $5M 
by July 31, 2022, to ensure 
Vision of Hope’s mission 
and celebrate the dream 
that Sister Johnnie and 
the Dominican Sisters of 
Mission San Jose ignited 
25 years ago. 

Today, we are thrilled 
to share that we have 
raised 90%, or $4.5M 
of this goal, and will be 
investing these funds 
directly into our schools 
over the next three 
years.

With these new funds, 
we will increase Tuition 
Assistance Funding by 
28% and spend $1.4M on 
tuition assistance in the 
coming 22-23 school year. 

We are funding a three-
year Technology and 
Innovation Program 
serving seven Vision 
of Hope schools.* This 
program builds on an 
existing partnership 

between Vision of Hope 
and Loyola Marymount 
University’s Institute for 
Digital Education and 
Leadership. Over the next 
three years, teachers and 
principals will be trained 
and coached in the best 
practices of personalized 
instruction, using data 
to drive instruction, and 
integrating technology 
into the classroom. 

Finally, the campaign 
is also funding our 
new Parents in Action 
Program or PIA. 
Through the generous 
funds of the Conrad N. 
Hilton Foundation, we 

first launched the PIA 
Program in 2021 for 
our five schools in Los 
Angeles. Led by Program 
Director, Danny Diaz, 
Vision of Hope offers 
workshops and resources 
to build the capacity of 
parents to better support 
their child’s learning 
and become a leader in 
the school community. 
Through additional 
campaign funds, we can 
now expand this program 
to serve all eight schools 
over the next three years. 

*St. Elizabeth Elementary already 
partners in this program through their 
diocesan school network, Lumen Christi 
Academies.

DELIVERING ON A DREAM CAMPAIGN

Vision of Hope Delivers on Sister Johnnie’s Dream!
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Many friends turned out for the Delivering on a Dream Campaign 
launch, setting us on a path to raise 90% of our goal.

Thanks to those who 
generously contributed 
to the Delivering on a 
Dream Campaign, it’s all 
smiles for Vision of Hope 
and its schools!         

CAMPAIGN SNAPSHOT

$4.5 Million Raised
as of August 31, 2022

Cash Received

Pledged

Planned Gifts

Remaining to Goal

$100,000

$500,000

$2,300,000 $2,100,000
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DELIVERING ON A DREAM

Campaign Priorities: 
Investments for the Future
In today’s world, funding tuition assistance alone is not enough to 
sustain thriving Catholic schools in underserved communities. Our 
schools and their leaders need holistic and comprehensive support 
to keep enrollment growing, families engaged, and students learning.  
This reality was the driving force behind our three campaign priorities 
described below:

“Sister Johnnie’s dream a quarter century 
ago has become a life-transforming force in 
the lives of thousands of struggling families 
and under-served kids—providing quality 
education and skills necessary to break out of 
poverty, and instilling the values of respect, 
integrity and community that our society 
needs so desperately today. I dare say there 
is nothing more important for our country’s 
future than carrying on Sister Johnnie’s vision 
of hope.”
Betsy Bliss
Vision of Hope Board of Directors

“We are passionate about giving back and 
making an impact in the communities where 
we live and work. Access to quality education 
is key for a chance at a brighter and more 
vibrant future for our youth which is one of 
the many reasons we support Vision of Hope 
and their ongoing efforts to assist in children’s 
academic success.”
F. Michael Heffernan
Former Vision of Hope Board Chair, and 
supporter since 1996

“The O’Shea Foundation is proud to support 
the Dominican Sisters Vision of Hope and 
in particular the “Delivering on a Dream” 
campaign. We are inspired by the legacy of 
our dear friend Sister John “Johnnie” Martin 
Fixa whose dedicated leadership ensured a 
vibrant future for countless of her Vision of 
Hope students past and present.”
Dolores McKeever Donahue
Alicia J. Donahue
The O’Shea Foundation

“Catholic education is invaluable in shaping 
a person’s life — academically, spiritually 
and morally. Through my own Dominican 
education, I gained the confidence, 
independence, perserverance and compassion 
which have been key factors in my life. 
Robert and I are thrilled to support Vision of 
Hope, the Dominican Sisters, and keep Sister 
Johnnie’s spirit alive through this campaign.”
Denise Bacall
Vision of Hope Board of Directors

Why I support this campaign

Increased Access
Tuition assistance and 
operational school support 
are key to providing 
access to quality Catholic 
education. These new funds 
solidify and expand our 
core commitment while 
ensuring equitable access 
and opportunity for years 
to come.

$2,850,000 RAISED

Blended Learning
New funds train teachers 
to use blended and 
personalized instructional 
practices so that students 
of all learning styles and 
abilities excel.

Parents in Action Program
Parents in Action (PIA) 
educates and empowers 
parents to better support 
their child’s learning and 
become a leader in the 
community.

$1,150,000 RAISED

Organizational Capacity
New funds strengthen 
Vision of Hope’s operational 
resources to respond to 
the growing and changing 
needs of our schools.

$500,000 RAISED

Tuition Assistance Innovation Organizational Capacity

We are deeply grateful to all who have contributed to this campaign, 
and who have given Vision of Hope the capacity to provide for the 

complex needs of our schools, families, and students.
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LEADERSHIP GIFTS
Kristen and Michael Heffernan	
Lenore Heffernan
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation		
Lois and Frank Noonan		
Bill and Susan Oberndorf Foundation	
Shea Family Charities		
		
INDIVIDUALS		
Antonio P. Accardo		
Zalka Ancely		
Kathleen and Howard Anderson	
Nicholas Andrade and James McDermott
Julie Apel	

In memory of Sister Eileen Marie Corrigan, O.P., 
Sister Inviolata Weiss, O.P. and 
Sister Mary Henry Williges, O.P.

Kathleen Applegate		
Kay Auciello		
Denise and Robert Bacall		
Barbara Ross Charitable Trust, Gary J. Herman Sr.,  
     Trustee		
Elizabeth Beaudine		
Joann and Stan Benson		
Peter Bina	

In memory of Kathleen Fitzpatrick	
In honor of Sister Mary Catherine Antczak, O.P.

Betsy Bliss		
Veronica and C. Scott Boone		
Keri and Michael Botello		
Toni and Mike Bowermaster		
Marianne Branaman		
Carol Ann Britschgi		
Carol Bucci		
Joey Buckingham		
Bertha Calderon	

In memory of Archie Calderon	
Mary M. Canobbio	

In memory of Dr. John G. Colias	
Stephanie Capodanno	

In memory of Daniel Capodanno	
Kathleen and Raul Cardoza		

In honor of Sister Reina Perea, O.P.

Teresa and Brian Carlson		
Elaine Carpenter	

In memory of my mother and father	
Reverend Dan Carter		
Don Casper	

In memory of Sister Dorothy Casper, O.P.
John Castro and Janet Wilks		
Marilyn Charm		
Sally Chiappone		
Marc Colelli and Dan Larson		
Moya and Peter Collins		
Ruth M. Collins		
Edward and Delia Corey		
Maria Costelloe		
Mark Costopoulos		
Delia and Gerald Cotter		
Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.	
Mayvernie and Peter Da Santos	
Kathy and Walter Damkohler	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Jeffrey Dean		
Noreen Divito		
Dominican Sisters of Mission San Jose	

Patrick and Mikelyn Dooley		
Marie Driscoll		
Carol and James Enright		
Josie Estrera		

In honor of Sister Reina Perea, O.P.
Arlene and Bob Fife		
Gina and Andy Fixa		
Cyndi and Charlie Fixa	

In memory of Dick and Kathy Fixa	
Maureen Flaherty		
Twinkie Flores	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Roberta Furger and Gary Kershner	
Nancy and Mike Fusco		
Nina Gaetos-Estrada		

In honor of Lorita “Mom” Gaetos
Karen and Richard Garcia		
Kevin Gerber		

In honor of Lori Hawkins
Janet Goodwin McNiff		
Peggy and Jeff Grant		
Patty and James Grass		
Bob Grassilli		

Clare and James Gurbach		
Tanya Habben	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Olivia and Daniel Haley		
Mary and John Hanlon	

In memory of Ann (Nancy) McWalters	
Drew Hanna		
Lori Hawkins		
Marijane Hebert		
Brooks Heintzelman and Alexis Finc	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.	
Norma Higgins		
Ann Hirsch		
Kristin Hite		
Sister Mary Sean Hodges, O.P.		
Loretta Holstein		

In honor of Lori Hawkins
Lynne and Jack Hook		
Maureen Huntington	

In memory of Sister Mary Peter Traviss, O.P.
Lori and Patrick Imburgia		
Nancy and Mike Javore		
Gail and Mike Kelechava		
Susan and George Kinney	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Richard Klee		
Alison and Ryan Knoll		
Roxanne and William Kovacich	
JoAnn Kozloski		
Gerard and Mary Caye Lagomarsino	
Lane and Lane		
Ann Laurenson and Tyler Comann	
Karen Leach		
Joseph G. Leach		
Nathaniel Leon		

In honor of Maria Cruz Vera Ulloa
Kay and Will Lindsay	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Mopy and Paul Locker		
Elizabeth and Johnny Lopez		
Julie Lyons	

In memory of Phillip Lyons	

Danette Magilligan		
In honor of Ann Magovern

Susan Magovern		
Betsy Magovern		
Ann Magovern and Kate Carter	
Rita Mallon		
Dolores and Harvey Marsh		
Barbara Marshall		
Stacia and Bill Masterson		
Dr. Joseph Matan	

In memory of Kay Matan and Sister John 
Martin Fixa, O.P.

Consuelo McHugh		
Charlotte Milliner		
Elizabeth and Richard Montes		
Walter Moresi	

In memory of Shirley Moresi	
Sister Donna Maria Moses, O.P.	
Colette and Peter Mueller		
Linda Mullen		
Bob Mumper and Becky Rosenberg	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
The Most Reverend David O’Connell	
Jean and Bill O’Connell		
Cheryl O’Hara-Dittman		

Patrick J. O’Neill	
In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.

Paula Pardini
Doris Pregenzer		
Mary M. Pult		
Jon Rager		
Cristin and Nick Rasic		
Marissa and Neale Redington		
Eric Reichard and Pam McDonough	

In memory of Larry Brusher	
Lora Ricca and Charles Dapoz		

In honor of Jon Strauss
Darlene Rodriguez		
Stephanie and Dan Rodriguez	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Juli and Bob Roginson		
James F. and Melissa Rotondi		
Marilyn and Richard Ruvalcaba	
Sacred Heart Parish, Los Angeles	
Katy Sadler		
Alice G. Salazar	

In memory of Dolores Dominguez	
Jim and Gerry Sangiacomo		
Santa Teresita Community	
Charlotte Saydah		
Kristine Schumacher		

 Campaign Donors

Betsy Bliss and Charlotte Milliner, Campaign Co-Chairs



Over the last year, VOH successfully 
established its Parent Leadership and 
Family Engagement Program and officially 
named it the Parents in Action or PIA 
Program. 

This name captures the 
concept of mobilizing 
parents for learning and 
action and recalls the 
name of Mother Pia 
Backes, the foundress 
of the Dominican 
Sisters of Mission San 
Jose. 

Treasuring the 
Dominican charism 
and faithful to Mother 
Pia’s vision, the goal 
of the program is 
to strengthen 
parent 
engagement, 
knowledge, 
and 
confidence 
so families 
can better 
support 
their 
children’s 
academic 
careers 
and be 
more active 
in the school 
community. 

In its first year, the 
PIA Program offered a menu 
of workshops to over 500 parents in 
collaboration with community partners 

who share in our mission. These workshops 
prioritized topics such as social and 
emotional learning, preparing your child 
for high school and college, financial 

literacy, and leadership 
development. 

The PIA Program 
has also become 

a bridge 
between the 
Dominican 
Sisters, their 
affiliated 
schools, 
and their 
education 
ministry. 

Over the 
last year, 

the nine 
sisters that 

make up the 
Dominican Sisters 

Outreach Team 
(DSOT) have rejoiced 

at the opportunity to 
reconnect with our 
families. They have 
visited schools, joined 
students virtually 
for weekly Gospel 

reflections, carried out 
presentations around the 

topics of Advent and Lent, 
and hosted various other 

activities. Their kind hearts 
and love are a fountain of hope 

and renewed faith for our network of 
schools and families.
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PIA PROGRAM

Parents in Action Evolves in our Los Angeles schools 

 Campaign Donors

Annette and Chuck Scothon		
Petronella Selders		
Maureen Sheehy and Steve Catton	
Allyson and Roland Simpson	

In memory of Sister Ramona Bascom, O.P.
Claire Slaught		
Vanessa and Greg Smith	

In memory of Evans and Shirley Reyes	
Paul and Deirdre Smith		
Michael and Patricia Smith		
Earnestine Smith	

In memory of Darren C. Smith	
Joanne and Robert Smith III		
Lupe and Tony Soltero		
Reverend Paul Spellman		
St. Catherine’s Academy		
Patricia Stachowiak	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Diane Stack		
Rose Stanfel		
Judith Stanley	

In memory of Ann E. Corcoran	
John Stark and Julie Wilde		
Kelly Ann and Keith Sultemeier	
Carrie and Jim Swenson		
Louisa and John Tallarida		
Peggy Teshara		
Marie Teuscher		
Alexis and Trevor Traina	

In memory of Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Katie and Todd Traina		
Susan Underhill		
Jacquelyn M. Unitt		

Nora Urrea		
Jeannette Valdivia		
Suzanne Varacalli		
Teresa Vieira	

In memory of Mary Alice Stevenson	
Loraine Wallace		
Jeanne Walston		
Patricia Ann Welsh		
The Most Reverend Gerald Wilkerson	

In memory of Sister Barbara Larner, O.P.
Richard and Patricia Williams		
Maureen and Charles Wilmot		
Bobbie and Michael W. Wilsey	
Diane B. Wilsey		
Barbara Wixson	

In memory of Dorothy Schmitt Bauder
Jill Wondries		
Richard Worner		

Diana Zarnoch		
Beverly and James Ziese		
			 
FOUNDATIONS		
The Green Foundation		
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation		
The George and Mary Ann Leal Foundation
The Fred and June MacMurray Foundation
The Joseph & Mercedes McMicking Foundation
Dan Murphy Foundation	
Bill and Susan Oberndorf Foundation	
The O’Brien Family Foundation	
Robert Stewart Odell and Helen Pfeiffer Odell Fund
The O’Shea Foundation		
Irene S. Scully Fund of the Marin Community 
     Foundation
Shea Family Charities
Specialty Family Foundation		

Thank you! The campaign would not have been a success without the 
expertise of Julie Dwyer, Vision of Hope’s Campaign Director, 
Angela White, Campaign Consultant with JGA Associates, Lane 
and Lane Marketing & Design Firm, and Contour Strategies who 
conducted our feasibility study. Thank you all for your expertise, 
dedication, and care for our mission! 
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Since the founding of 
Vision of Hope 27 years 
ago, development directors 
and their boards have 
been key to sustaining 
and growing our eight 
elementary schools. One of 
our southern schools, St. 
Frances X. Cabrini, is the 
first to see its development 
board transition to a 
consultative school board. 
This new board serves as an 
advisory body to Principal 
Carmen Orinoco-Hart and 
the parish pastor, Father 
Juan Bosco.

In 2019, members of the 
Cabrini development board 
decided that they needed a 
broader focus than just fund 
raising, says Lynne Hook, 
inaugural School Board 
Chair. “We wanted to have 
more community members, 
parents, alumni and 
parishioners on the board,” 
she says. “Our goal was to 
have a locally motivated and 
supportive board.” 

The Archdiocese of Los 
Angeles has recommended 
that elementary schools 
pursue a consultative 
school board whose 
purpose is to “assist the 
school community in its 
essential goals of educating 
young people and passing 
on the Catholic faith and its 
traditions to students.” 

Peggy Grant, current school 
board chair, studied and 
modified the Archdiocesan 
sample constitution 
bylaws and school 
governance documents. 
The sample suggests 
several committees that 
a board might establish. 
Lynne says. “We settled on 
five committees: Building/
Grounds & Community 
Relations, Education & 
Mission Effectiveness, 
Finance, Development, and 
Executive.” 

Members were then 
recruited, and the new St. 
Frances X. Cabrini School 
Board began meeting in 
2020 on Zoom, just as the 
pandemic forced schools 
to transition to virtual 
instruction and learning. 
Lynne believes the timing 
was fortuitous, because 
the board was able to help 
Principal Hart navigate all 
the new challenges that 
Covid presented. “We 
helped establish policies 
and procedures, and also 
served as a sounding 
board,” she says.

The SFXC school board has 
been meeting in person since 
June 2021. Current board 
members are Peggy Grant, 
Lynne Hook, Dan Annarelli, 
Teresa Carlson, Paco 
Cartagena, Jon Rager, Kathy 

Rowland, Angel Santiago, 
Nelson Santos, Allyson 
Simpson, Vanessa Reyes-
Smith and Deirdre Smith.

In the coming months 
and years, Lynne believes 
a major focus of the 
school board should be 
on academics and data in 
order to ensure that Cabrini 
graduates are ready for a 
Catholic high school and 
college prep environment. 

Jon Rager, a CPA who 
chairs the board’s finance 
committee, says his 
committee’s goal is to 
establish an annual budget 
and reasonable cash 
forecasts. Jon hopes the 
school board can foster “full 
involvement of parishioners 
to understand what an 
opportunity the school is 
to evangelize and build 
a community of kids and 
parents.”

“I know that St. Frances X. 
Cabrini is a stronger school 
as a result of this school 
board structure,” says 
Vision of Hope Executive 
Director Ann Magovern. 
“Our other schools, 
development boards and 
stakeholders have much 
to learn from the SFXC 
experience.”

ST. FRANCES X. CABRINI SCHOOL’S CONSULTATIVE SCHOOL BOARD

New Board Strengthens St. Frances X. Cabrini

“The development board wanted to provide Principal Hart with more 
resources to support her in running the school.  We endeavor to 
offer ideas, expertise and experience that will enhance the learning 
opportunities for students at Cabrini. We hope to see members from 
the SFXC parish and school community eventually take over the 
leadership of the school board.” — Peggy Grant
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Growing up a few blocks from St. Philip 
Elementary in San Francisco, you would 
think that is where you would have found 
the McKenna children – but the family’s 
long history at St. James School, provided 
an enduring blessing, not just for the 
McKennas, but for the students attending 
St. James today and in the future. 

Vision of Hope donor John McKenna, 
recently sat down with us to share the 
story of his family’s almost century-
long connection to St. James. Through 
his mother Juliana, the family has been 
involved with St. James since the school 
moved into its current location on Fair 
Oaks Street in 1927. Juliana O’Brien 
McKenna, and all her siblings, attended St. 
James, as did all five McKenna children- 
John, Joyce, Jackie, Bill and Mike.

John’s father, John Sr., was a San Francisco 

police officer, who was often called on by 
friends and neighbors, even after work 
hours, to mentor the neighborhood kids 
and keep them on the straight and narrow. 
The McKenna parents truly lived the call 
of Christian discipleship, even ‘adopting’ 
children from other countries to support 
them as they could through missionary 
appeals, always sharing what little they had 
for the benefit of others in need. Juliana 
and John Sr. worked hard, sometimes 
taking on additional jobs, to ensure that 
their children enjoyed the benefits of a 
foundational Catholic education.

Because his parents placed such a high 
value on Catholic education, John feels he 
has experienced a lifetime of benefits. He 
noted, “It all started in the little building 
at 321 Fair Oaks – St. James School.” 
Due to John’s academic strengths, 
particularly in reading, John skipped 6th 
grade. His teacher, Sister Barbara Darby, 
O.P., encouraged John’s parents to have 
him apply to the formidable St. Ignatius 
College Preparatory High School. John 
credits his preparation for the rigor of 
the Jesuit education to his excellent 
instructional experience at St. James. 
John graduated from St. James in 1972, 
St. Ignatius in 1976, and went on to earn a 
degree from Santa Clara University.                
            
In 2018, John contacted the development 
director at St. James to ask what the 
current cost of a Catholic education at 
St. James was. He learned that over the 
years as the balance of income in the 
neighborhood had changed, the families 
of St. James were now much more 
economically challenged, and that most 
of them required financial support to 
continue their children’s education at St. 
James School. 

As John and his siblings sought to 
establish a scholarship in their parent’s 
name, they looked to serve two purposes. 
First, they wished to honor Juliana and 
John Sr., whose unfailing generosity, and 
commitment to Catholic education, had 
reaped such benefits. “What moved our 
parents, was making sure that the ‘little 
ones’ were cared for,” said John. Second, 
they wished to help provide the same 
opportunities their parents had worked 
so hard to provide for them, “to ensure 
that other children could have the gift of a 
quality Catholic education, receive strong 
faith formation, and grow in a supportive 
and nurturing environment.”

The following year, the McKenna Family 
Scholarship was created to provide 
financial assistance to students who 
“exhibit a strong and joyful development 
in the Catholic faith, persevere in being 
the best student possible and show care 
and concern for their schoolmates.” The 
amount and number of scholarships is 
determined each year by the McKenna 
family and the administration of St. James 
School.

John shares, “St. James has been at the 
core of our lives, and serving the current 
and future needs of children in San 
Francisco’s Mission District is what we 
do. Our parents believed that each child’s 
life is of great value, and if we can make 
it better, even in a small way, I think that 
honors our parents, and their commitment 
to that vision.”

JOHN MCKENNA ON THE MCKENNA FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP

The Generational Gift of Catholic Education 
We honor the McKenna family connection 
to St. James through the dedicated work 
of our teachers and staff.  The generosity 
of John and the McKenna family helps 
many St. James’ families secure Catholic 
education for the next generation of “little 
ones”. — Alex Endo, Principal, St. James 
School
Principal Alex Endo (right) pictured with John McKenna

John Sr. and Juliana McKenna worked hard to 
make sure their children had the benefit of a 
Catholic education.

In the early 1970’s, St. 
James School was divided 
into two campuses — St. 
James Girls School (1st thru 
8th), and St. James Boys 
School (4th thru 8th). St. 
James boys spent their 
first few years learning at 
the Girls School. When the 
young men completed 3rd 
grade, they ‘graduated’ to 
the Boys School. Luckily 
for John McKenna, the St. 
James Girls of Organized 
Play sent a typed note 
letting the Boys School know John had successfully graduated 
from their baseball program and wished him well with his 
future athletic endeavors!
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Ruben Rojas, a Southern California native 
with lifelong involvement in Catholic 
education, has joined our Los Angeles 
Advisory Board. He became familiar with 
Vision of Hope during the eight years he 
served on the development board at St. 
Michael’s School. 

“As a result of my experience with St. 
Michael’s, I became aware of the wonderful 
work and commitment of Vision of Hope,” 
he says. “I am honored for the opportunity 
to participate. I was encouraged to join the 
board by Therese Funk and Bishop David 
O’Connell, both of whom I greatly admire 
and who also are members of the Los 
Angeles Advisory Board.”

Ruben grew up in the San Fernando Valley, 
attended Blessed Sacrament Elementary 
School in Hollywood and graduated from 
Notre Dame High School. He earned his 
Juris Doctor degree at Abraham Lincoln 
School of Law and graduated from the 
University of Southern California, School of 
Business Management.

A project management certification 
specialist, Ruben has managed several 
large-scale public works projects in 
California and served as the deputy 
executive director of the California 

Infrastructure Bank under Governor Jerry 
Brown. He currently works in the software 
development arena, focusing on eLearning 
platforms.

Executive Director Ann Magovern shares, 
“We are so grateful to Therese Funk for 
introducing us to Ruben. He is committed 
to our schools and students, understands 
the complexities of urban Catholic schools, 
and his experience in project management 
will be a great addition to our advisory 
board.”

On behalf of our entire organization, 
Vision of Hope welcomes Ruben and 
looks forward to his participation and 
partnership with us. 

LOS ANGELES ADVISORY BOARD

VOH Welcomes New Advisory Board Member Ruben Rojas Financial Highlights of Fiscal Year 2021-2022

Income Expenses

n Unrestricted & Events	 $434,391

n Tuition & Program Assistance	 $168,463

n Endowment Gifts	 $108,494

n Delivering on a Dream Campaign	 $1,301,229

n Endowment Earnings	 -$528,879

TOTAL	 $1,483,698

n Operations	 $188,624

n Personnel	 $394,165

n Campaign Expenses	 $61,286

n Tuition Assistance	 $1,197,917

n School Program Support	 $340,149

TOTAL	 $2,182,142
NET INCOME	 -$698,444

51%

21%

17%

7%
4%

55%

15%

9%

18%
3%

We are especially grateful for the many friends 
and foundation partners who generously 
supported our Delivering on a Dream campaign. 
In the last 30 months, donors have given 
$2.3M in cash, pledged $2.1M, and we received 
$100,000 in planned gifts, totaling $4.5 million. 

For this year’s revenue, our total income was 
$1.483,697 and 51% of this was campaign 
revenue. In terms of expenses, we spent $1.5 
million in tuition assistance and services to our 
schools.

•	 Schools received grants which ranged 
from $133,000-$158,000 per school

•	 $340,149 was spent on the Parents in 
Action Program and Blended Learning 
Initiatives 

Along with the overall stock and bond markets, 

Vision of Hope’s investment accounts were 
down. The endowment account was down 
-3.65% net of all fees for the fiscal year 
ending July 31st, 2022, and the non-endowed 
scholarship account was down -5.84% after 
fees. This compares to a decline of 4.64% for 
the S&P 500 Index and -7.23% for the 3–5-year 
Corporate Bond Index.

Despite these declines, Vision of Hope’s 
total assets remain strong and are valued at 
$16,153,664 as of July 31, 2022.

Financial Highlights are presented using accrual 
accounting.  Audited financial statements for 
the fiscal year ending July 31, 2022, will be 
available in December 2022.



On July 20, 2022, Steve Forsythe passed 
away from a hard-fought struggle with 
cancer, surrounded by the love of his family.

Steve was born in Bremerton, Washington 
and grew up in Oakland, California 
attending both St. Elizabeth elementary 
and high school. Steve’s love of journalism 
and communication first began when he 
took Sister Johnnie’s journalism class at St. 
Elizabeth High School. He went on to study 
journalism at San Jose State University, 
and eventually settled in Las Vegas. Steve 
enjoyed a long and successful career in 
public relations, advertising and public 
affairs. 

For over a decade, Steve served as 
a member of Vision of Hope’s Bay 
Area Advisory Board and St. Elizabeth 
Elementary’s Development Board, giving 
generously of his expertise in marketing 
and communications. He was also a faithful 
sponsor of our Day at The Races at Golden 
Gate Fields. With all that had been given to 
him in life, Steve answered the call to give 
back and support Vision of Hope’s mission.

In addition to his many accomplishments, 
Ann Magovern recalls Steve as a humble 
and caring person, “At the start our advisory 
meetings, board members would often 
comment about the traffic in the Bay Area. 
Steve would sit quietly never indicating that 
he had flown in from Las Vegas to attend 
our meeting!” 

Steve will be remembered for his love of St. 
Elizabeth School, his generous heart, his love 
of his family, and the goodness and service he 
brought to the Vision of Hope community. 

Steve & Shauna Forsythe

We remember Bay Area Advisory Board Member Steve Forsythe 
for his humble generosity to Vision of Hope

In Memory of Kathleen Fitzpatrick, Development Director - 
St. Ignatius of Loyola Catholic School  
This past spring, St. Ignatius School and 
Vision of Hope lost a very important and 
special person, Kathleen Fitzpatrick, or “Fitz” 
as she was affectionately known.  

Most recently, Kathy was the Development 
Director at St. Ignatius School but her 
connection to Vision of Hope started over 20 
years ago. In 2009 she was hired as Vision 
of Hope’s Regional Development Director 
for the schools in East Los Angeles (St. 
Ignatius, Sacred Heart, and Santa Teresita). 
Several years later, Vision of Hope required 
that each school hire its own Development 
Director. Kathy then split her time between 
St. Frances X. Cabrini and Santa Teresita. In 
2016, she worked solely for Santa Teresita, 
and more recently devoted all her time to St. 
Ignatius School.

Kathy was a true gift to the Vision of Hope 
schools. As a grant writer and event planner, 
and with her Irish charm, she always made 
donors feel appreciated. She also worked 
with Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P. in 
planning our Day at the Races event at Santa 
Anita Park, where many of our friends came 
to know and love Kathy.

While at St. Ignatius, Kathy was also able 
to bring her love for entertainment and 
musicals to the students at St. Ignatius. For 
several years, before Covid, she organized 
a team of volunteers to produce an annual 
spring musical which was a highlight for the 
entire St. Ignatius Community.

We give thanks for Kathy’s generosity, 
creativity, and her loving dedication to the 
students and families of our schools. We pray 
that she can now rest in God’s eternal peace. 

Kathy Fitzpatrick, at right, with St. Ignatius 
student Madison Ruiz and Roseanne Hill, 
Kathy’s spouse and vocal coach for the 

St. Ignatius musical. 

IN LOVING MEMORY
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In Remembrance 
Dominican Sisters Vision of Hope remembers the following individuals who have recently passed away.

Zalka Ancely
Ruth Alonzo Aviles

Rita Bucher
Dr. John Colias
John H. Craigie

Dolores Dominguez
Kathleen Fitzpatrick

Steve Forsythe

Sister Mary LaSalette Fuselier, O.P.
James H. Hawkins

Jim Healy
Joe Heumphreus

Robert Lee Holstein
Joan Kennedy 
Hermine Lees

Garrett Lemmon

 Maria Luisa Manzo 
Jean Masterson
Jim McCarthy 

Sister Kathleen McGrath, BVM
Sister Mary Menegatti, O.P.

Yvonne Neves
Mirta Ocana

Anthony Pierre-Antoine

Tom Rowan
Mildred Samaha

Ina Shea
Sister Carmel Marie Silva, O.P.

Vance Trueblood
Peter W. Tunney

Frank Vetere



Carlson Family Scholarship
This scholarship was established by the Carlson 
family and serves African American families who 
desire a Catholic education for their children 
but need financial assistance. This scholarship is 
restricted to our five Los Angeles schools. Each 
recipient receives a minimum of $1,000. 

Recipients
Williamson Family 
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Sullivan Family
St. Michael’s School

Donors
Ruth and Gerald Munoz

Christian Parenting Scholarship
In Memory of George and Evelyn Smith
This $1,000 scholarship is awarded each year to a 
family at St. Ignatius and Santa Teresita. It honors 
parents who raise their children with Catholic values 
and work hard to be good parents living out their 
Catholic faith in their home and in their community.

Recipients
Valladares Family 
Santa Teresita School

Moscoso Family
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Donors
Joan and Eugene Bock 
Claire and Patrick Bonacci
Nancy Javore

Holy Family Scholarship 
A scholarship(s) restricted to SAIC is awarded to 
a student(s) who demonstrates character and 
perseverance.

Recipients
Karla Ayala 
Hugo Ayala

Donors
Peter and Hans Bach Construction 
Carol and Bob Ellingson
Reverend Stephen Howell 
Jan and John Stiggins 
Caroline Stiggins

Julia Sierra Memorial 
Scholarship
In memory of Julia Sierra, whose sons both 
attended St. Anthony’s School, this scholarship is 
awarded at St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception 
School to a student of an immigrant single parent, 
as Julia Sierra was, and exemplifies great need.

Recipients
Danna Esquivel 
Nataly Ramirez 
Damian Franco 
Jeremy Santos

Donors
Jorge Sierra and Frederick G. Miller 
Maria Sierra-Bell
Raymond Souza 
Aaron Verstraete

Kathleen E. Fixa Memorial 
Scholarship
The Kathleen E. Fixa Scholarship was established in 
tribute to “Mom Fixa’s” unyielding generosity and 
stalwart commitment to Catholic education. Two 
families at each school in the Bay Area are awarded 
$3,000 in tuition assistance for extraordinary service to 
the school.

Recipients
Diana Rodriguez 
Micaela Panjoj Juan Zapeta 
St. James School

Marcela Llamas 
Elisa Leon
Saint Elizabeth School

Ana Guerrero 
Teresa Tate
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Donors
Monene and Richard Bradley 
Nina Gaetos-Estrada
Mary and John Hanlon
Norma Higgins
Kay and Will Lindsay 
Patricia Stachowiak

Levy-Smith Family Scholarship
Established by Laurie and Jeff Smith, this scholarship 
was established in memory of Laurie Smith’s mother 
and supports new students in grades K-2 at Santa 
Teresita School and St. Michael School whose 
families might not otherwise be able to afford a 
Catholic education. Each recipient receives up to 
$3,000 annually for two years. 

Recipients
Jaeyln Marney 
Julian Ruelas
Santa Teresita School

Andy Velasquez 
Angel Velasquez
St. Michael’s School
 
Donors
Diane and William Maguire-Horton 
Virginia B. Toulmin Foundation

McKenna Family Memorial 
Scholarship
This scholarship was established by the McKenna 
family to support students at their alma mater, St. 
James School. 

Recipients
Ethan Anguiano 
Bryana Anzueto 
Joseph Anzueto 
Giovanni Campos 
Bethany Jimenez 
Brittany Jimenez 
Brandon Perez

Donors
Joyce Esparza 
Martha Hassenplug

Robert M. Holstein Jr. Memorial 
Scholarship
A $1,700 scholarship is awarded in the fall to three 
eighth grade students, from each of the eight 
Vision of Hope schools, who carry on Bob’s legacy 
of being “a person for others.”

Recipients
Jordyn Carr 
Cynthia Najar 
Isabella Lopez
Sacred Heart Elementary School

Madeline Manzo
Franco Osorio Muñoz 
Annemarie Contreras
Santa Teresita School

Minerva Rodriguez 
Diego Noriega
Oscar Vargas 
Saint Elizabeth School

Victor Villicana
Rihanna Renee Ramos 
Bryan Pounds
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Marie O’Brien 
Joshuan Hernandez 
Siem Tesfai
St. James School

Christian Garcia
Melanie Marquez 
Romen Quintana
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Jacqueline Reynaga 
Christopher Heredia 
Estrella Castro
St. Michael’s School

Sophia Zambrana 
Maria Vargas 
Augusto Noguera
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Donors
Rosemary and Thomas Barry 
Patti Holmes
Pauline and Anthony Librenjak 
Jay Navarro
Mary Newman
Joanne and Robert Smith III

Sister Renilde Cade Memorial 
Scholarship
The Sister Renilde Cade Memorial Scholarship was 
established to honor Sister Renilde’s compassion, 
trust, and courage. Each spring six incoming 
eighth grade students are chosen to receive a 
$1,500 scholarship.

Recipients
Alex Rosales 
St. James School

Madison Ruiz
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Genesis Hernandez
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Anahi Martinez-Silva
Saint Elizabeth School

Angel Alvarado
Santa Teresita School

Nadya Rocha
Sacred Heart Elementary School

Donors
Frances and Bob Bridenbecker

Sister John Martin Fixa Memorial 
Scholarship
This year, one student at each of the eight schools 
received a $1,500 scholarship. The students 
exemplify Sister John Martin’s extraordinary 
kindness, humility, dedication, joy, and 
commitment to academic excellence.

Recipients
Karina Herrera 
Saint Elizabeth School

Maite Martinez
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Maifala Tusi
St. James School

Yanely Lopez
St. Michael’s School

Rythym Basurto
St. Ignatius of Loyola School

Sabrina Manzo
Santa Teresita School

Sophia Tellez
St. Frances X. Cabrini School

Jaycee Meza
Sacred Heart Elementary School

Donors
Monene and Richard Bradley 
Margaret Brabec Skalski 
Reverend Dan Carter
Don Casper
Anna-Marie Chavez-Rey 
Carol Gemmet Clarke
Mayvernie and Peter Da Santos 
Kevin Foy
Loadia Golden 
Mary Golden 
Norma Higgins
Gloria and Homer Hudelson 
Annely and John Kelleher 
Susan and George Kinney 
Kay and Will Lindsay
Marie Lundahl 
Julie Lyons 
Paula Pardini 
Denise Petty
Ann and James Shea 
Phyllis Sheridan
Angela Stanfel
Jean and Richard White 
Jennie Yanez

Veritas Scholarship 
Sister Mary Dominic and 
Sister Mary Thomas
Through this tribute, two incoming eighth 
grade students receive a $2,500 scholarship for 
Courageous and Compassionate Leadership, a 
hallmark of the two outstanding congregational 
leaders.

Recipients
Gianna Mendez  
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School

Kevin Zenteno
St. Michael’s School

Donors
Christine DeLeon 
Patty and James Grass
Paul and Roseanne Lyon 
Ruth and Gerald Munoz 
Alice G. Salazar

Memorial Scholarships
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$100,000-$500,000
Irene S. Scully Fund of the Marin Community 

Foundation
Barbara Ross Charitable Trust - Gary J. 

Herman Sr. Trustee
 	  
$50,000-$99,000
Gene Haas Foundation
Lenore Heffernan
Kay and Will Lindsay
Lois and Frank Noonan
Robert Stewart Odell and Helen Pfeiffer Odell 

Fund
Ann and James Shea
Shea Family Charities
Specialty Family Foundation
Diane B. Wilsey
 	  
$25,000-$49,000
Nick Andrade and James McDermott
Kristen and Michael Heffernan
Heffernan Foundation
Reverend Stephen Howell
O’Shea Foundation
 	  
$10,000-$24,999
Denise and Robert Bacall
Betsy Bliss
Monene and Richard Bradley
Frances and Bob Bridenbecker
David Catton
Marilyn Charm
Ruth M. Collins
Mikelyn and Patrick Dooley
Fred and June MacMurray Foundation
Nancy and Mike Fusco
George and Mary Ann Leal Foundation
Loretta Holstein
Anna Morfit
Cristin and Nick Rasic
Juli and Bob Roginson
Louisa and John Tallarida
Katie and Todd Traina

Virginia B. Toulmin Foundation
Celia and Ken Wienholz
Bobbie and Michael W. Wilsey
 	  
$5,000-$9,999
Toni and Michael Bowermaster
Teresa and Brian Carlson
Catholic Funeral and Cemetery Services
Reverend Monsignor Clement Connolly
Delia and Edward Corey
Mary and John Hanlon
Lori Hawkins
Ann Hirsch
Lynne and Jack Hook
Lori and Patrick Imburgia
Alison and Ryan Knoll
Karen Leach
Stacia and Bill Masterson
Melanie and John McKenna
Judy Murphy
Jon Rager
Gerry and Jim Sangiacomo
Jorge Sierra and Frederick G. Miller
Joanne and Robert Smith III
St. Frances Cabrini School
St. Michael’s School
Judith Stanley
Loraine Wallace
Y&H Soda Foundation
 	  
$1,000-$4,999
Kathleen and Howard Anderson
Joan and Eugene Bock
Mary and Tom Mellon
Joann and Stan Benson
Blackbird Vending Inc.
Keri and Michael Botello
Karen Butterfield and Roxanne Borcich
Irma Cabrera
Mary M. Canobbio
Don Casper
Marc Colelli and Dan Larson
Delia and Gerald Cotter

Cristo Rey De La Salle High School
Jim Curley
Anne and Scott Davison
Jeffrey Dean
Reverend Anthony DiRusso
Sheila and Steve Dupree
Carol and James Enright
Josie Estrera
Amy Fitzgerald and Kamika Dunlap
Maureen Flaherty
Flintridge Sacred Heart Academy
Kevin Gerber
Peggy and Jeff Grant
Laura and Richard Hameister
Julie Nomura and Jeffrey Haskell
Margaret Healy
Lynda and Dave Hennon
Beverly and Gary J. Herman, Sr.
Kristin Hite
Hotchkis Foundation
Caroline and Nicholas Howell
Maureen Huntington
Immaculate Conception Academy
James Jackson
James R. Schmitz Family Foundation
KLM Foundation
Mary Caye and Gerard Lagomarsino
Joseph G. Leach
Richard Levy
Kathleen and Kenneth Leytem
Maria Losch
Luminous Spa
Danette Magilligan
Susan Magovern
Betsy Magovern
Barbara Marshall
Consuelo McHugh
Elizabeth and Richard Montes
Walter Moresi
Colette and Peter Mueller
Brian and Peg Mulligan
Marilyn Murray
Mary Newman

O’Brien Family Foundation
Jean and Bill O’Connell
Most Reverend David O’Connell
Frances and Des O’Connor
Parker Community Fund for Kids
Lora Paynter
Jocelyn and Rodney Pierre-Antoine
Vicki Reitenauer and Carol Gabrielli
Yvonne and Thomas Riley
Ruben Rojas
San Gabriel Mission Elementary School
Paul Schmidt
Sister Jolene Schmitz
School of the Madeleine
Annette and Chuck Scothon
Sara and Brendan Scott
Mary and Robert Scott
Petronella Selders
Maureen Sheehy and Steve Catton
Sixteen5hundred
Michael and Patricia Smith
Reverend Paul Spellman
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School
St. Catherine’s Academy
St. Edward School
St. Elizabeth School
St. Frances X. Cabrini School
St. James School
St. Joseph School
Angela Stanfel
Rose Stanfel 
Catherine Strauss
Carrie and Peter Tilton
Clayton Tominaga
USF McGrath Institute for Jesuit Catholic 

Education
Suzanne Walsh
Peg and Stephen Wilcox
Helen and Bob Zieman
 	  

$500-$999
Myra Belfiore
John Benvenuto
Debbie and Wesley Beverlin
Claire and Patrick Bonacci
Teresa Cabrera
Jackie Carpenter
Reverend Dan Carter
Yvette Cortes
Diocese of Oakland Catholic Schools
Marie Driscoll
Julie Dwyer
Laura and Brian Fraher
Catania Galvan
Katherine Hamburger
Martha Hassenplug
Reverend Mike Healy
Norma Higgins
Holly Holyk
Maritza and Timoteo Ilario
Nancy Javore
A.J. Johnson, Jr.
Susan and George Kinney
Lizanne Suter Art Advisory Services
Elizabeth and Johnny Lopez
Roseanne and Paul Lyon
Dolores and Harvey Marsh
Tammie and Michael McKenna
Monkey Biz 69 LLC
Thelma and Dennis Mulvihill
Eldy Nodal
Stephanie Paula
Cristina Pedroza
Guadalupe and Armida Picon
Doris Pregenzer
Lora Ricca and Charles Dapoz
Marlene Russell
Sacred Heart Elementary School
Sacred Heart High School
Scents & Sewability
Sue Schultes and Patrick Skovran
Marsha Servetnick
Claire and Norm Slaught

Judith and Ted Snyder
St. Ignatius College Preparatory School
St. Mary of the Angels School
Jan and John Stiggins
Carrie and Jim Swenson
Marie Teuscher
Trumark Services Inc.
Most Reverend Gerald Wilkerson
Patricia and Richard Williams
Jill Wondries
 
$1-$499
Antonio P. Accardo
Sheila and Joe Addiego
Vanda Alicastro
Susan and Albert Alioto
Margaret Antczak
Julie Apel

Honor Roll of Donors
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Kathleen Applegate
Deacon John Ashmore
Kay Auciello
Margaret Avila
Bach Construction 
Catherine Baker
Jane and Joseph Barr
Rosemary and Thomas Barry
Lois Bauer
Elizabeth Beaudine
Linda Belanger
Mary Berner
Brian Betts
Elizabeth Bjorn and Enrico Parodi
Peter Bina
Bishop O’Dowd High School
Marilyn Blasco Craigie
Veronica and C. Scott Boone
Marian and Tim Botello

Megan Bourne
Nathan Boyd
Margaret Brabec Skalski
Marianne Branaman
Carol Ann Britschgi
Mary Brophy
Joyce and Arnie Brown
Carol Bucci
Joey Buckingham
James Burden
Maggie and Andy Byrne
Bertha Calderon
Janice Caldwell
Matt Caldwell
Robert Canobbio
Stephanie Capodanno
Kathleen and Raul Cardoza
Margaret Carnell
Elaine Carpenter
Anne Carroll
Christine Carter
Maureen Carter
Edwin Casco
John Casey and Karen Holyk-Casey
John Castro and Janet Wilks
Pamela Cedercreutz
Anna-Marie Chavez-Rey
Sally Chiappone
Nola Ching
Carol Gemmet Clarke
Michael Cody
Moya and Peter Collins
Maureen Corrigan
Maria Costelloe
Mark Costopoulos
Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.
Anna Craft
Diane and Dennis Creedon
Shirlee Crockett
Kate Cullen
Sheila Cushing
Mayvernie and Peter Da Santos
Josephine Dahlstrom

Constance Dalton
Kathy and Walter Damkohler
Kerry and Ed Dantzig
Bertha and Mike De Landa
Christine DeLeon
Cece and Peter DeLisi
Joan Dennehy and Herb Gunn
Danny Diaz
Sister Laurence Marie Diaz, O.P.
Heather and Richard Dinger
Patricia Dinner
Noreen Divito
Julia and Chris Dobel
Molleen and Marc Dominguez
Dominican Sisters of Mission San Jose
Jacqueline and Robert Doud
Sandra and Jere Driscoll
Gwen and Tom Dulley
Carol and Bob Ellingson
Kathleen and Milton Elm
Joyce Esparza
Geraldine Fant
Jennifer and Ron Feliciano
Theresa and Ernie Fierro
Arlene and Bob Fife
Cyndi and Charlie Fixa
Gina and Andy Fixa
Twinkie Flores
Eleanor Fox
Kevin Foy
Christian Francoz
Pamela Strike Fullerton
Therese Funk
Roberta Furger and Gary Kershner
Nina Gaetos-Estrada
Eddie Garcia
Karen and Richard Garcia
John Gianino
Cathy and Mark Glazier
Jeanette Glidewell
Christine Marie Goethals
Loadia Golden
Mary Golden

Petra and Bernardino Gonzalez
Jennifer and Sean Gowen
Patty and James Grass
Bob Grassilli
Jeffrey Green
Elizabeth Greivel and Merideth Tennant
John Groe
Clare and James Gurbach
Carlos Gutierrez
Tanya Habben
Raven Halderman
Olivia and Daniel Haley
Katharine Hammond
Drew Hanna
Mardelle Harmuth
Joan and Robert G. Harper
Steven Hatton
Joanne Hawkins
Marijane Hebert
Brooks Heintzelman and Alexis Finc
Evelyn Hertz
Renee Hill
Susan Hill
Sister Eileen Hinsberger, O.P.
Colleen and Stephen Hittson
Janice and Frankie Ho
Dee Hoay
Sister Mary Sean Hodges, O.P.
Nancy Decker Holland
Patti Holmes
Courtney Hotchkis
Howard Wire Cloth Company
Gloria and Homer Hudelson
Francine and Bill Hurt
Robert Imbriaco
Jane Inch
George Jackson
Irene and Jeffrey Jacobs
Linda Jacobs
Rebecca Jacobs
John M. Bryan Family Fund
Katherine and Paul Johnson
Theresa and Joseph Joseph Dowd

Angela and Don Karban
Eugenia Katsigris
Gail and Mike Kelechava
Annely and John Kelleher
Richard Klee
Dee Knowland
Roxanne and William Kovacich
JoAnn Kozloski
Jane Kramer
Paul Krygier
Sister Rosaleen Stoiber Kubitzki, O.P.
Lane and Lane
Debra Lara
Ann Laurenson and Tyler Comann
Zelda Le Frak
Patrick Leal
Ryan Lee
Mary Lemmon
Barbara Lentz
Nathaniel Leon
Pauline and Anthony Librenjak
Georgia Lindsey
Mopy and Paul Locker
Steve Louis
Marie Lundahl
Julie Lyons
Diane and William Maguire-Horton
Julie Maher
Rita Mallon
Linda Mansfield
Camille Marks
Marvelle and Tony Marshall
Renee D. Martinez
Dr. Joseph Matan
Stefan Matthews
Karla McAvoy
Katy McCollum
Shannon and Sean McDonald
McDowell Family
Ellen McGlynn
Katie and Ryan McGorman
Janet Goodwin McNiff
Judith Mears

Stella Meketarian
Maryann and Jeff Milla
Charlotte Milliner
Rosa M. Miramontes
Sean Molloy
Nancy and Stephen Moloney
Linda Monahan
Barbara Moodie
Rosalin and Michael Moore
Mary Moore
Sister Donna Maria Moses, O.P.
Linda Muir
Linda Mullen
Christian Mulligan
Bob Mumper and Becky Rosenberg
Ruth and Gerald Munoz
Adrianne Murphy
Stephen Murphy
Jay Navarro
Mary Jo and Larry Nejasmich
Robert Nguyen
Carol Nyeholt
Alice and Robert O’Brien
Cheryl O’Hara-Dittman
Patrick J. O’Neill
Jerry Ono
Arleen T. Osuna
Lisa Palma
Paula Pardini
Dorothy Partridge

Honor Roll of Donors
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Honor Roll of Donors
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Gordon J. Pashgian
Elaine and Jim Payne
Deborah Peretto
Jim Peterson
Denise Petty
Tracy and Thomas Phillips
PREP (Partnership Re-Entry Program)
Vera Priego
Cecliia Priego
Brian Prows
Sister Suzanne Marie Prows OP
Rachel and Dwayne Pugh
Mary M. Pult
Marty Radanovich
Irene and Louis Ramirez
Silvia Ramirez
Nadine and Bob Ratto
Marissa and Neale Redington
William V. Regan
Eric Reichard and Pam McDonough

Margrith and David Reichmuth
Linda Remington
Trent Reuitman
Sheila and Denis Ring
Larry Ristow
Darlene Rodriguez
Stephanie and Dan Rodriguez
Ammie and Arthur Rosenberg
Melissa and James F. Rotondi
Marilyn and Richard Ruvalcaba
Sacred Heart Church
Katy Sadler
Alice G. Salazar
Patricia Salvaty
San Domenico Community
Santa Teresita Community
Santa Teresita School
Carol Anne Savant
Charlotte Saydah
Reverend John K. Schmidt, CSSR
Vincent Schoenstein
Phyllis Sheridan
Maria Sierra-Bell
Elizabeth Simic
Simply Uniforms
Allyson  Simpson
Nancy Slepicka
Vanessa and Greg Smith
Earnestine Smith
Gerald Smith
Laurie and Jeff Smith
Patricia and Ronald Snyder
Lupe and Tony Soltero
Raymond Souza
Mickey Souza
John Spiers
St. Augustine Parish
Patricia Stachowiak
Diane Stack
John Stark and Julie Wilde
Caroline Stiggins
Thomas Straus

Kelly Ann and Keith Sultemeier
Grace Sylvester
Mike Tan
Kevin Tarango
Peggy Teshara
Blake Thibault
Ashley and Vee Thomsak
Janet Bauder Thornburg
Gina and Joe Tracey
Reverend William Treacy
Adrienne Tunney-Krumins
Kathleen Tyree
Saul Ulloa and Maria Cruz M.Vera
Susan Underhill
Jacquelyn M. Unitt
Jeannette Valdivia
Sister Mary Susanna Vasquez, O.P.
Suzanne Varacalli
Aaron Verstraete
Barbara Vetere
Teresa Vieira
John Vincenti
Deanna and Harry Walsh
Nancy Walsh
Jeanne Walston
Cris and Brett Warner
Betty J. Weidenbener
Patricia Ann Welsh
Jean and Richard White Jr.
Anne and David Wilhoit
Shannon Williams
Barbara Wixson
Rob Wolf
Ann and Ronald Wong
Richard Worner
Veronika and Myron Wozniak
Cecile and Bob Wyant
Jennie Yanez
Diana Zarnoch
Ray Zenoni
Beverly and James Ziese
Carol Zweifel



Gifts In Memory

Al and Helen Antczak
Margaret	 Antczak

Maximina Avila
Julie Lyons

Ruth Aviles
Marie Driscoll

Sister Ramona Bascom, O.P.
Allyson Simpson

Sister Florian Barry, O.P.
John Gianino

Sister Maryannella Barry, O.P.
John Gianino

Sister Erica Bonnett, O.P.
Diane and Dennis Creedon

Theresa Botello
Marian and Tim Botello

Steve Brubaker
Lori Hawkins

Mercedes S. Canobbio
Robert Canobbio

Rosemary Catton
David Catton
Loretta Holstein

Dr. John G. Colias
John Groe
Eugenia Katsigris

Dorothy and Joe Corrigan
Maureen Corrigan

Sister Eileen Marie Corrigan, O.P.
Julie Apel

John H. Craigie
Marilyn Blasco Craigie

Deceased Family and Friends
Joseph G. Leach

Sister Jean Marie Des Jardins, O.P.
Katharine Hammond

Patricia Dombrink
Jeffrey Green

Dolores Dominguez
Shelia and Steve Dupree

Marc Dominguez, Sr.
Molleen and Marc Dominguez

Walter Fant
Geraldine Fant

Kathleen Fitzpatrick
Peter Bina
Lori Hawkins
Shannon and Sean McDonald

Sister John Martin Fixa, O.P.
Mary Brophy
Lori Hawkins
Joseph G. Leach
Zelda Le Frak
Marie Lundahl
Judy Murphy
Elaine and Jim Payne
Ammie and Arthur Rosenberg
Ann and James Shea
Ann and Ronald Wong	
ICA Class of 1981

Steve Forsythe
Richard Bucher

Edward Fox
Eleanor Fox

James H. Hawkins
Catherine Baker
Lori Hawkins
Shannon and Sean McDonald

Frank Heffernan
Vanda Alicastro

Herbert Heinz
Jennie Yanez

Robert Lee Holstein
Lori Hawkins 
Pauline and Anthony Librenjak
Shannon and Sean McDonald
Grace Sylvester

Dick Jacobson
Danette Magilligan

Juliana and John McKenna	
Joyce Esparza

John Foster McKenna	
Joyce Esparza

Sister Barbara Larner, O.P.
Julie Apel
The Most Reverend Gerald Wilkerson

Franz Losch
Maria Losch

Reverend Martial Luebke, OFM
Carol Nyeholt

Philip Lyons
Annely and John Kelleher

Ann Walsh Magovern
Deanna and Harry Walsh

Maria Luisa Manzo
Linda Jacobs 
Rebecca Jacobs
Anne and David Wilhoit

Lorenzo Martinez
Nina Gaetos-Estrada 

Gifts In Honor
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Nick Andrade and Carol Zweifel, 
for all their good works
Steven Hatton

Sister Celeste Marie Botello’s dedication 
to education
Marilyn Murray

Jean B. Brusher
Karla McAvoy

Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P. 
 Teresa Cabrera

Sister Margaret Anne Burke, O.P.
Teresa Cabrera

Dominican Sisters of Mission San Jose
Teresa Cabrera
Mary M. Canobbio
Elizabeth and Richard Montes

Birthday of Giovanni Estrada Gaetos
Nina Gaetos-Estrada

Sister Francis Claire Fischer, O.P.
Gerald Smith

Sister Mary La Sallette Fuselier, O.P.
Richard Levy

Lorita “Mom” Gaetos
Nina Gaetos-Estrada

Joanne Hawkins
Debbie and Wesley Beverlin
Lori Hawkins

Lori Hawkins
Joanne Hawkins

Ann Hirsch
Ray Zenoni

Jennifer Holder
Martha Hassenplug

Loretta Holstein
Jane and Joseph Barr
Lori Hawkins

Loretta Holstein’s birthday
Jeanette Glidewell

The Holstein Family
Loretta Holstein

Lynne and Jack Hook
Patrick and Mikelyn Dooley

Reverend Stephen Howell
Bach Construction
Caroline Stiggins
Jan and John Stiggins

Reverend Stephen Howell’s birthday
Carol and Bob Ellingson 
Caroline Stiggins

48th ordination anniversary of Reverend 
Stephen Howell
Caroline Stiggins

Danette Magilligan’s 80th birthday
Mary Jo and Larry Nejasmich

Ann Magovern
Mary and Will Zant

Sister Lisa Ann Martinez, O.P. on her 
50th Jubilee
Susan and Albert Alioto

Sister Christopher Miller, O.P.
Maritza and Timoteo Ilario

Anna Morfit
Camille Marks

Sister Mary Teresa Parker, O.P.
A.J. Johnson, Jr.

Sister Suzanne Marie Prows, O.P.
Susan and Albert Alioto

Joe Radanovich
Marty Radanovich

Reverend Stephen Santoris
Nancy and Stephen Moloney 

Louisa and John Tallarida
Heffernan Foundation	

Sister Susanna Vasquez, O.P.
Richard Levy

Vision of Hope Students
Ann Magovern and Kate Carter

Vision of Hope Teachers, Principals and Staff
Nancy Slepicka

Vision of Hope Staff and all their hard work
Lori Hawkins

Ray Zenoni
Ann Hirsch



Daniel S. McDonald
Loretta Holstein 
Shannon and Sean McDonald

 Ann (Nancy) McWalters
John and Mary Hanlon

Sister Mary Paul Mehegan, O.P.
Steven Hatton

Sister Mary Menegatti, O.P.
Elizabeth and Richard Montes

Mary Minderman
Annely and John Kelleher 
Julie Lyons

Shirley Moresi
Walter Moresi

Loretta Nunez Gallegos
Gloria and Homer Hudelson

My mother Olivia
Georgia Lindsey

Mary O’Rourke
Megan Bourne

Sister Mary Matthew O’Shea, O.P.
Martha Hassenplug

Denise Ourtiague
Julie Lyons

Mr. and Mrs. John Perry
Mary Berner

Lidia Porras
Silvia Ramirez

Charlene Raimondi
Raymond Souza

Sister Judith Regan, O.P.
Zelda Le Frak

Sarah Irma Rojas Rij
Jennie Yanez

Barbara Saitz
Julie Lyons

Mildred Samaha
Reverend Dan Carter

Sister John Dominic Samaha, O.P.
Sally Chiappone

Paul and Helen Schmidt
Reverend John K. Schmidt, CSSR

Christopher Scott
Jennie Yanez

Julia Sierra
Maria Sierra-Bell

Sister Carmel Marie Silva, O.P.
Marie Driscoll
			 
Evelyn and George Smith
Joan and Eugene Bock

Darren C. and Genell R. Smith
Earnestine Smith

Rod Tosetti
Julie Lyons

Sharon Tscheider
Loretta Holstein

Katherine G. Tunney
Lori Hawkins 
Shannon and Sean McDonald

Peter W. Tunney
Sheila and Joe Addiego 
Myra Belfiore
Joyce and Arnie Brown	
John M. Bryan Family Fund
James Burden

Pamela Cedercreutz
Patricia Dinner
Jacqueline and Robert Doud
Cathy and Mark Glazier
Joanne Hawkins
Lori Hawkins
Evelyn Hertz
Susan Hill
Patti Holmes 
Loretta Holstein 
Hotchkis Foundation 
Pamela Strike Fullerton
Jane Inch 
Katherine and Paul Johnson 
Dee Knowland 
The Krumins Family 
Mary Lemmon 
Danette Magilligan 
The McDonald Family 
The McDowell Family 
Ellen McGlynn 
Linda Muir
Lisa Palma	  
Gordon J. Pashgian 
Tracy and Thomas Phillips
Nancy Slepicka 
Mickey Souza 
Thomas Straus
Grace Sylvester 
Nancy Walsh 

Jamie Velasquez
Alice G. Salazar

Frank and Stephen Vetere and 
Jean Vetere Macy
Barbara Vetere

Sister Inviolata Weiss, O.P.
Julie Apel

Sister Mary Henry Williges, O.P.
Julie Apel

Gifts In Memory
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Bay Area Advisory Board
Betsy Bliss
Sister Mary Liam Brock, O.P. 
Steve Catton
Anne Davison 
Marc Dominguez 
Roberta Furger-Kershner 
Irene Jacobs 

Bill Masterson
Frank Matarrese 
Anna Morfit 
Rodney Pierre-Antoine 
Nick Rasic 
Sister Jolene Schmitz 
Irene Scully 

Angela Stanfel 
Dr. Judith Stanley 
Todd Traina 
Trevor Traina 
Sister Mary Susanna Vasquez, O.P. 
Carol Zweifel 

Bay Area Principals
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School
Barbara Moodie

St. Elizabeth School
Lynne Mullen

St. James School
Alex Endo

Development Directors
St. Anthony-Immaculate Conception School
Julia Clark Dobel

St. Elizabeth School
Sister Julie Distel, O.P.

Los Angeles Advisory Board
Denise Bacall
Sister Celeste Marie Botello, O.P.
Keri Botello
Mary Canobbio
Ed Corey
Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.
Therese Funk

Joanne Hawkins
Lori Hawkins
Loretta Holstein
Lynne Hook
Mercedes Marquez
Bishop David O’Connell
Bob Roginson

Ruben Rojas
Sister Jane Rudolph, O.P.
Ann Shea
Robert Smith
Catherine Strauss
Jeannette Valdivia
Jill Wondries

Los Angeles Principals
Sacred Heart Elementary School
Adriana Bronzina

St. Frances X. Cabrini School
Carmen Hart

St. Ignatius of Loyola School
Ileana Wade

St. Michael’s School
Anabel Rodriguez

Santa Teresita School
Vernice Grajeda

Development Directors

St. Frances X. Cabrini School
Susan Hubbard

St. Michael’s School
Colleen Consola

Santa Teresita School
Terry Olmos

Board of Directors
Edward Corey, Board Chair 
Bill Masterson, Vice Chair & Secretary

Sister Mary Liam Brock, O.P., Treasurer

Nick Andrade
Denise Bacall
Betsy Bliss
Steve Catton
Lori Hawkins	
Charlotte Milliner
Robert Roginson
John Tallarida
Sister Mary Susanna Vasquez, O.P.

Staff
Ann Magovern
Executive Director

Sister Georgette Coulombe, O.P.
Los Angeles Liaison

Danny Diaz
Program Manager
Parent Leadership & Family Engagement

Jonas Kulikauskas
Director of Marketing & Communications

Shannon McDonald
Annual Fund Director

Yvonne Yildirim
Donor Relations and Data Manager

Sister Karen Elizabeth Zavitz, O.P.
Administrator & Business Manager

	

Leadership



Dominican Sisters Vision of Hope
1555 34th Ave. • Oakland, CA 94601

510.533.5768 • visionofhope.org

Faith, Friends, Gratitude
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2022 • 11:30AM
Join us for a Vision of Hope luncheon at the Cathedral of Our Lady 
of the Angels, Downtown Los Angeles

Guest Speaker Father Greg Boyle, S.J., Homeboy Industries

SAVE
THE
DATE!


